
5.11.24. 

Good morning, 

Thank you for consulting us on the Draft Neighbourhood Plan for Renhold. 

We regret that at present, we are unable to review this consultation. We have had to prioritise our 

limited resource and must focus on influencing plans where the environmental risks and 

opportunities are highest. 

For the purposes of neighbourhood planning, we have assessed those authorities who have “up to 

date” local plans (plans adopted within the previous 5 years) as being of lower risk, and those 

authorities who have older plans (adopted more than 5 years ago) as being at greater risk. We aim 

to reduce flood risk and protect and enhance the water environment, and with consideration to the 

key environmental constraints within our remit, we have then tailored our approach to reviewing 

each neighbourhood plan accordingly 

We note the Bedford Borough Local Plan was recently adopted in 2020, and that there are not any 

important environmental constraints, within our matrix for currently screening neighbourhood 

plans, that affect this Neighbourhood Plan Area. At this time, therefore, we are unable to make any 

detailed input on neighbourhood plans being prepared within this local planning authority area. 

We encourage you to seek ways in which your neighbourhood plan can improve the local 

environment. For your information, together with Natural England, Historic England and Forestry 

Commission, we have published joint guidance on neighbourhood planning, which sets out sources 

of environmental information and ideas on incorporating the environment into plans. This is 

available at: How to consider the environment in Neighbourhood plans - Locality Neighbourhood 

Planning 

The Local Authority will be able to advise if there are areas at risk from surface water flood risk 

(including groundwater and sewerage flood risk) in your neighbourhood plan area. The Surface 

Water Management Plan will contain recommendations and actions about how such sites can help 

reduce the risk of flooding. This may be useful when developing policies or guidance for particular 

sites and sustainable drainage measures can complement other objectives such as enhancing green 

spaces. 

Kind regards, 

Megan 

Megan Turnpenney 

Sustainable Places Planning Advisor | East Anglia area 

Environment Agency |  Brampton Office, Bromholme Lane, Brampton PE28 4NE 

Megan.Turnpenney@environment-agency.gov.uk 

Direct line: 020 3025 1463 

Typical working pattern: 09 :00 – 17 :00 Monday to Friday 
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